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On June 9th NUT members from all over the country, together with members of other public sector unions, travelled to London to lobby MPs about pay. Eight members from Bradford – Irshad Ahmed, Steve Boddy, Stuart Davies, Simon Farrar, Azhar Iqbal, Ian Murch, Feizal Patel and Steve Pickles – met with local MPs. Thanks to NUT members who covered for these colleagues. 

The discussions with the MPs focused on the gradual erosion of the value of teachers’ pay, the particular plight of young teachers and the number of newly qualified teachers who leave the profession during the first few years.

All of the MPs were sympathetic at least to some extent to our case, and a brief summary of the views they expressed on the day follows. The views are not necessarily those of the party they represent, but let’s hope their promises to take up the issue with those parties have some effect.
Ann Cryer 
(Labour, Keighley and Ilkley)

She has signed the Early Day Motion on public sector pay and fully supports our campaign. She has an appointment with Gordon Brown in the near future at which she will ask why teachers pay is linked to the lower index while the repayment of student loans is linked to the higher. Ann Cryer would like members, especially young teachers, to contact her with examples of how low pay is hitting them. e-mail

rowenc@parliament.com

Philip Davies (Cons. Shipley)

He accepts fully our arguments for better pay. He does not believe that paying teachers better would be an inflationary measure and has asked questions in the House challenging this belief. He has written to the Minister requesting an explanation of the decision to link teachers’ pay with the lower Consumer Price Index while linking the repayment of student loans with the higher Retail Price Index. 

Terry Rooney (Lab.Bradford North)

He is against the principle of holding down public sector pay in order to control inflation, and in any case does not believe it is responsible for inflation.

Marsha Singh (Lab.Bradford West)

He has signed the Early Day Motion on public sector pay and fully supports our campaign. He will write to the Secretary of State to recommend a new pay review.

Gerry Sutcliffe (Bradford South) was unavailable but has agreed to meet representatives in the near future.

Why not send your own views to your MP. They can all be written to at the House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA. Or you can send a message using the Union’s automatic lobbying system on the national website at www.teachers.org.uk

The lobby was very well-attended and an important part of our continuing campaign for Fair Pay for Teachers. It was preceded by a packed meeting addressed by Brendan Barber, General Secretary of the TUC, and union General Secretaries including Christine Blower of the NUT, Mark Serwotka of the PCS, Dave Prentice of UNISON. Brian Caton of the Prison Officers’ Association drew the loudest applause when he called for the next strike to be of all of the public sector. 

The lobby has helped keep teachers’ and other public sector workers’ pay on the agenda and sent a clear message to the Government that we are not going to go away.
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Mary Compton is ex-President of the NUT and author of “Globalisation and The Attack on Teachers and Their Unions”. She will be speaking about teachers’ struggles internationally.
There will also be reports on the Pay Campaign – the Union’s next steps, and The progress of Academies and Trust schools in Bradford.

All members are very welcome.

Where? The International Restaurant, Morley Street.

When? 5pm, with tea and coffee from 4.30.

Afterwards? A FREE MEAL  at 6.30 for all those who would like to stay.


As the end of term approaches and next year’s timetable is being written, it’s a good time to check that your school is following the school teachers’ conditions of service.
1265 hours. All teaching and PPA time, after school meetings, morning breaks, and before and after school duties must be within this limit.  (Calendars should be available by the end of this term)
Cover. There is a maximum of 38 hours in a school year which teachers can be required to cover. This includes “gained time” when, for example, Year 11 is on study leave.

Teachers will rarely be required to cover after September 2009 – so schools need to be working towards this now (which means you should have done less cover than last year).

Exam invigilation. Teachers are not required to invigilate external exams unless their expertise is required for a practical exam. We are also not required to invigilate internal exams when the normal timetable has been suspended.

PPA time. This must be at least 10% of the normal weekly teaching timetable. It must be in periods of at least 30 minutes.

Clerical tasks. They are not part of a teacher’s job.

These are statutory and schools cannot choose to ignore them. In addition, the NUT has a policy on after school meetings. It will support members who decide to attend no more than one sixty-minute meeting per week (averaged out over the school year).

This is not a comprehensive or detailed summary. Please ring the office for further advice.


In the last Newsletter we advertised our fund to support anti-racist projects in schools. Up to £1,000 is available to support projects which are run by NUT members and which are extra to the normal work done by the school.
 For further details please contact Jane Rendle or Stuart Davies at the NUT office. The deadline for applications is the end of the first week back at school in September.
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We would like to thank NUT School Representatives for all the work you have done on behalf of the Union, and the support which you have given to members during the course of the year. The pay campaign has made 2008 an important year for the NUT and many of you played a crucial part in maximising support for the strike on April 24th.

Some schools do not have anyone operating as a full NUT rep, but do have a member who has agreed to open and distribute mail and be a contact point. Thanks to those people too.

In a small number of schools there may not be anyone carrying out either of these roles. If this is the case in your school, why not volunteer? Full support is available from the Bradford office.

We are organising a Training Day for new school reps and also for those who are not so new but haven’t attended a training event for some time. It will be early next term, and information will be in schools soon.


Bradford and Airedale Patient Care Trust are to urge schoolgirls to be vaccinated against the HPV virus which can cause cervical cancer.
The vaccination programme will start in Bradford schools in October for 12 to 13 year olds. This will be followed by a catch up programme for 16 to 18 year olds in 2009 and 15 to 17 year olds in 2010.
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LOBBY FOR FAIR PAY





CONDITIONS OF SERVICE CHECKLIST





GRANT FOR ANTI-RACIST PROJECT





THANK YOU TO NUT SCHOOL REPS!





Come to the next 


General Meeting of Bradford NUT and hear a report on the Union’s next steps to protect teachers’ pay.


 Also, Mary Compton, ex-NUT President and author of


 “Globalisation and the Attack on Teachers and their Unions” 


will be talking about teachers’ struggles internationally.





Where?


International Restaurant, Morley St.


When?


Tuesday, June 24th at 5pm


(tea and coffee from 4,30)


Afterwards? A FREE MEAL at 6.30 for all those who would like to stay.











HPV VACCINATION PROGRAMME





GUEST SPEAKER AT NEXT GENERAL MEETING
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